BEFORE THE ENVIRONMENTAL APPEALS BOARD UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY WASHINGTON, D.C.

In re:)
Granite Shore Power Merrimack LLC) NPDES Appeal No. 20-06
NPDES Permit No. NH0001465)

PETITIONER GSP MERRIMACK LLC'S NOTICE REGARDING ORAL ARGUMENT

Pursuant to the Environmental Appeals Board's Corrected Order dated December 22, 2020, Petitioner GSP Merrimack LLC ("GSP") submits the following notice regarding oral argument.

GSP's legal counsel, Thomas G. DeLawrence, Balch & Bingham LLP, 1901 6th Avenue North, Suite 1500, Birmingham, Alabama 35203, (205) 226-3434, tdelawrence@balch.com, will be presenting oral argument in NPDES Appeal No. 20-06 on February 16, 2021, on behalf of Petitioner GSP. In accordance with the Board's Corrected Order, Thomas G. DeLawrence will present argument for 20 minutes and reserve the remaining 10 minutes of his 30-minute time allocation for rebuttal.

The following GSP representatives and additional counsel, respectively, are also necessary for participation:

- James Andrews, GSP Merrimack LLC, 431 River Road, Bow, NH 03304, (603) 230-7975,
 James.Andrews@graniteshorepower.com; Elizabeth Tillotson, GSP Merrimack LLC, 431
 River Road, Bow, NH 03304, (603) 230-7975, Elizabeth.Tillotson@graniteshorepower.com.
- P. Stephen Gidiere III, Balch & Bingham LLP, 1901 6th Avenue North, Suite 1500,
 Birmingham, Alabama 35203, (205) 226-8735, sgidiere@balch.com.

Respectfully submitted,

s/ Thomas G. DeLawrence

Thomas G. DeLawrence tdelawrence@balch.com
P. Stephen Gidiere III
sgidiere@balch.com
Julia B. Barber

julia B. Barber jbarber@balch.com

Balch & Bingham LLP 1901 6th Avenue North, Suite 1500 Birmingham, Alabama 35203

Telephone: (205) 251-8100 Facsimile: (205) 488-5710

Counsel for Petitioner GSP Merrimack LLC

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing Notice Regarding Oral Argument were served by email on the following persons, this 11th day of January, 2021:

For EPA
Mark Stein
Assistant Regional Counsel
U.S. EPA, Region 1
5 Post Office Square, Suite 100
Boston, MA 02109-3912
stein.mark@epa.gov

Steve Neugeboren Associate General Counsel OGC-Water Law Office 1200 Pennsylvania Ave. NW MC-2355A Washington, DC 20460 neugeboren.steven@epa.gov

s/ Thomas G. DeLawrence
Counsel for Petitioner GSP Merrimack LLC

Date: January 11, 2021